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SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON PRIVATIZATION
MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, May 8, 2012
City Council Conference Room A

2:30 P.M.

In Attendance:  Council Members Ray Holt (Chair),  Bill Gulliford, Clay Yarborough; Council Members Richard Clark and Bill Bishop were excused; Council Members Matt Schellenberg, Doyle Carter;  Peggy Sidman, Office of General Counsel; Kirk Sherman, Kyle Billy, Robert Campbell, Trista Straits, Council Auditor’s Office; Tiffani Dailey, Mayor’s Office; Jim Robinson, Public Works Director; Dr. Donna Riegel, Jacksonville Public Library; Cole Cartledge, Bruce Tyson, Inter-governmental Services;  Greg Pease, Acting Chief, Procurement; Ivan Mote, Chief of Rescue, Jacksonville Fire& Rescue Department; Jeff Foster, Ernest Dunning, Sue Barry,  Solid Waste Division, Public Works; Chelsi Henry, (Fla) Chief Financial Officer; Lee-Catherine Bateh-Hicks, Republic Services, David Lavender, Mary Middleton O’Brien, Advanced Disposal;  Tony Bates, Concerned Taxpayers;  Philip Zamarron, Legislative Assistant; John J. Jackson, Research Assistant.

The Special Committee on Privatization was called to order at 2:32 p.m. by the Chair, Council Member Holt.  
The Chair asked Greg Pease, Chief of Procurement, for an update on the status of an RFP for Fleet Management that his staff and others had been putting together.  Mr. Pease indicated that work was still underway, that meetings were being held with stakeholders such as the Public Works Department, Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office, Jacksonville Fire & Rescue Department and others.  Information on the RFP in its final form would not be released until the RFP hits the streets.

In reply to a question by Council Member Matt Schellenberg, Mr. Pease indicated that the RFP is for all of Fleet Management’s services; that vendors could bid on segments,  To date there has been a tremendous response; a considerable amount of interest generated by the RFI.

Ivan Mote, Chief of Rescue, Jacksonville Fire & Rescue Department, provide an update on new policies and the way of doing things that are saving money in Emergency Medical Services (EMS).
Council Member Clay Yarborough cited the memorandum that Council Research had provided that reported on research that saw no spike in insurance premiums for businesses or residents in cities where fire inspection work was done by private inspectors.  The Council Member suggested that the Committee should proceed to consider this option.
The Chair then asked the Council Auditor’s Office to present its findings on garbage collection by City crews and Solid Waste’s downtown collection.

Robert Campbell of the Council Auditor’s Office provided the Committee with an overview of the downtown garbage collection data and comparable information for commercial operations in the outlying areas of the City.  He began by defining the parameters of the downtown area.
The overview depicted budgeted revenues and budgeted expenditures for Fiscal Year 2011-2012; operating expenditures, number of collection crews; collection schedule, items collected and user fees for outlying areas.
Mr. Campbell noted that the City solid waste operations are below the costs of contract haulers.

The Chair asked if the administration would be interested in seeing an RFP developed for the City’s solid waste operation.  Cole Cartledge, Director, Intra-Governmental Services, indicated that the administration would have to look at an RFI to make a determination.

Council Member Bill Gulliford said that two items in particular needed to be addressed when considering an RFP: the City’s equipment and the employees.

The representatives of commercial haulers present all indicated that they would be interested in bidding on an RFP for the City’s solid waste operations if an RFP was out there.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:26 p.m.
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